DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS, MOBILE DISTRICT
P.O. BOX 2288
MOBILE, AL 36628-0001

October 12, 2022
CESAM-RD-M
PUBLIC NOTICE NO. SAM-2022-00965-AMR

JOINT PUBLIC NOTICE
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS

MISSISSIPPI DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY
OFFICE OF POLLUTION CONTROL

MISSISSIPPI DEPARTMENT OF MARINE RESOURCES
PROPOSED DISHARGE OF FILL INTO 1.32 ACRES OF WETLANDS ASSOCIATED WITH

CONSTRUCTION OF A RETAIL DEVELOPMENT, GULFPORT, HARRISON COUNTY,
MISSISSIPPI

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN: This District has received an application for a Department of the
Army (DA) permit pursuant to Section 404 of the Clean Water Act. Please communicate this
information to interested parties.

Applicant: Joseph and Richard Salloum
P.O. Box 460
Gulfport, Mississippi, 39502

Agent: Culpepper and Associates
Attention: Mr. Billy Culpepper
P.O Box 1407
Long Beach, Mississippi, 39560

LOCATION: The project is located in the Bernard Bayou — Big Lake watershed on Three Rivers
Road, Gulfport, Harrison County, Mississippi, Latitude: 30.4485 North, Longitude: -89.0748 West.

WORK DESCRIPTION: The applicant is proposing to fill 1.32 acres of wetlands to develop a retail
development on a 1.77-acre commercial property. This would entail construction of two retalil
commercial buildings that are 3,000 square feet (sf) and 8,000 sf; ingress/egress roads, and
parking areas.

PURPOSE: The purpose of this project is to provide leased commercial retail space to support the
needs of a densely populated area of Gulfport, Mississippi.

MITIGATION: Mitigation credits for wetland impacts will be purchased from an approved mitigation
bank.

WATER QUALITY: The applicant is in the process of acquiring certification from the State of
Mississippi in accordance with Section 401(a)(1) of the Clean Water Act, and upon completion of
the required advertising a determination relative to certification will be made.















